Technology Meeting

February 16, 2004
10:00 AM
In attendance:  Puleio, Cunningham, Brown, Diaz-Martin, Knupp, Himes, Zorich, Zimmerman, Fowler, Bouton, Evans
The notes from the previous meeting were read and approved.
Liz noted that the Technology Meetings will now only last one hour.

EnCompass and LinkFinder – Blaine Knupp distributed a copy of the webpage of the IUP version of EnCompass and explained how it functions.  He attended a meeting at Slippery Rock University and worked on both EnCompass and LinkFinder.  Blaine will demo EnCompass at the Reference Meeting next Tuesday, February 24.  Please look over the website and send him any suggestions or feedback, as it is a work-in-progress; he will send out the website information to everyone in the building.  He and his group also worked on LinkFinder and managed to work out some of the bugs.  Joann Janosko and Blaine will continue to work on this project.
Special Projects – Ed Zimmerman reported on the process concerning this year’s Technology Fee Distributions.  There are 40 classrooms to be done by this summer.  Room 210 Stabley will be upgraded during spring break and by Fall 2005, Room 101 Stabley should be completed.  Our multimedia pods were funded last year using this process, and this year Ed will resubmit his application for a proposed wireless laptop lab.  Applications need to be submitted by April 9th, so 

at our March Technology meeting, we will need to discuss and priority-rank the items we would like to have purchased in order to submit them by the April deadline.  Ed will distribute a general announcement and timeframe today.  
Technology Plan – we will be working with the Technology Plan to see what has been completed, what is in progress, etc.  Liz will have this chart at our next meeting.
Staff Development – Joann Janosko is coordinating with Nancy Evans to offer VPN training for anyone who is interested; no dates are available yet, but we will have more information in the 
near future.

Distance Education Program – Portia Diaz-Martin and Phil Zorich are working on an online safety science program for masters’ students.  There are two classes being taught in Maryland and Portia created a webpage which lists library support for the 23 registered students for these classes.  Judy Bouton made sure all students were added to our Voyager system so they had access to library information.  
Committee Reports – 

Glenn Himes – the experimental classroom (formerly known as the Unilab) idea was presented to the Council of Chairs and went well.  The presentation to the Council of Deans was also well-received.  The next task will be the setup cost for the classroom.  Glenn convened the first meeting of the Visioning Committee, which will think about technology that doesn’t currently exist and see what might be needed in the future.  Through the Financial Committee, they are assessing responses to software.  Through the NSA Group, Glenn redid the IDC matrix.  The workshop scheduled for February 23 might be postponed for a month because of money.
Sam Puleio – there will be a Banner 6 upgrade on Saturday.  As far as the SAP program, nothing new to report about Student Payroll.  The Payroll department is having a lot of small problems that need to be worked out.  From TUC – pending approval and finalization, proposing an upgrade to email, with March 20th being the upgrade date.  Sam is working on LibQUAL with Liz. 
Rena Fowler – the Campus Digital Repository group will meet on Friday, February 20.  There have been discussions in the Council of Deans Meetings dealing with distance learning and how more coursework would like to be developed.

Go-Around --

Blaine Knupp – there will be a software upgrade for Voyager on February 25.

Glenn Himes – discussed information learned at a Council of Dean’s meeting that dealt with teaching styles of professors in large classrooms.  
Phil Zorich – recently had a meeting with Bob Sechrist from Geography and Bill    Bookshar from the Department of Environmental Protection’s Deep Mine Safety area concerning the R&P Map Collection; IUP may serve as a model for handling the database for this project.  Phil will be putting together some funding proposals for grants. 
Karen Brown – new technology fee databases coming in daily.  Check the database list page; these were bought with Technology Fee monies.
Portia Diaz-Martin – attended an institute last week where they talked about, among other things, the VPN, the PDA environment, and new technologies that included an organic plasma screen that folds like a map for transporting.

Ed Zimmerman – the wireless system has been upgraded in Stapleton.  Lester Bowser and Ed have been involved in setting up redundant WebCT servers.
The meeting was concluded at 11:25am.

